


Chairman Gene Neidermyer called the June 8, 2023 meeting of the Western Heights Water Authority to order at 6:01 p.m.  Present were Gene Neidermyer, Jim Leonard, Tom Plitt, Tony Gay and Bruce Martin. Also present were Noah Zimmerman (Operator), Dan Becker (Engineer) and William Cassidy (Solicitor).

Gene made a motion to approve the May 11, 2023 minutes.  Bruce seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Linford Zimmerman, DAJOS Properties, 199 Quality Circle, was present to discuss his discovery of a water leak on the property.  After the recent ninety (90) days of daily water meter readings were compiled, Linford discovered a water leak, had it fixed and continued taking readings which resulted in decreased flow.  The Authority directed Linford to take an additional ninety (90) days of daily water meter readings and decided defer payment of additional tapping fees until the additional daily water meter readings are provided to the Authority.

Noah reported that the water meter project will gear up to be started in the fall.  He also noted that the well water levels dropped due to lack of precipitation.  The Authority directed Joy to issue a letter to the customers to conserve water.

The delinquent accounts were reviewed in the amount of $774.24

The May revenue was $93.94.

Jim made a motion to approve the disbursements of checks #4770 - #4777 in the amount of
$5,597.33.  Bruce seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Meeting adjourned at 6:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Joy M Oberholtzer
Appointed Secretary/Treasurer



